                                                     CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF A MEETING ON THE 5th April, 2018. 

Present:   Cllrs:  Paul Raymond (Chair), Paul Brown, Dean Skates, Chris Prior, Brigit Thurstan, 
Rob Smith, Neil Prior, 
In attendance:  Anthony Daniels

  

1. Minutes 
The minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 5th March, 2018, were read and agreed.   Proposed by Cllr. Rob Smith, seconded by Cllr.  Brigit Thurstan.

2. Matters Arising 
· Risk Assessments/Maintenance etc.   Ongoing.
· PCNPA – Local Development Plan Annual Monitoring Report Consultation – end date 1st June, 2018.  The Councillors discussed the consultation – feedback was that there were several indicators that had not been met and  it was particularly disappointing that the ones applying to local people were amongst these, ie.employment and affordable housing.
· Bank House planning application.  Some old maps obtained but no sign of a hedgebank. Waiting for the Presbyterian Church to respond.    The Clerk will check with Andrew Richards – Planning Officer -  about the date and time of the relevant Planning Committee meeting and members of the public attending.
· PCC Local Development Plan review/roll forward – for next meeting.
3. Finance 
Payments requested:  Fire inspection - £20.46
                                    Business Rates – Public Toilet - £328.94o


            Toilet refurbishment. - £334.95
Proposed by Cllr. Rob Smith and seconded by Cllr. Dean Skates.
Financial information:  Balance of current a/c as at 8th March, 2018 - £1756.23

                                    Balance of Com Hall & Chapel Fund as at 8th April, 2018 – £2780.36
                              Balance of deposit a/c as at 9th March, 2018 – £14,174.70
4. Planning Applications
PCC

17/1105/PA:  3 Croft House, Llanrhian – new first floor extension and rear two storey extension

No adverse comments.
     5.   Correspondence           
a) Simon Roberts – email concerning commencement of ground works in Penparc/Square & Compass on planning application 17/0774/PA received.  Mr. Roberts was concerned that he had no prior knowledge of the development near his house.   Councillors discussed the application but agreed that the proper planning process had been followed.   The Community Council had objected to the application.   Councillors suggested that Mr. Roberts contacts Pembs County Council about it.
b) Bank House planning application – three old boundary maps from 1888, 1908 and 1953 received from Cllr. R Smith.  
c) Hywel Dda Health Board – “Our big NHS Change” – consultation invitation to Town & Community Councils Event on Monday 23rd April at 6pm – Pembrokeshire Archives, Haverfordwest received.






  
d) PCC -  Town and Community Council Guide to Community Watch Dog Schemes.  Cllr. Brigit Thurstan will put this out on Facebook – for more discussion at the next meeting.
e) Abereiddy parking – email update on situation received from Cllr. Brigit Thurstan.  
f) “Is Pembrokeshire Ready to go Plastic ‘Free?” – consultation event Tuesday 24th April from 5.45 – 8.30pm at the Regency Hall, Milford Street, Saundersfoot SA69 9EW received.
g) PCNPA – reply from Andrew Richards re planning application NP/17/0714/FUL - Bank House, Trefin received..  
h) Public Services Board – Wellbeing Plan received courtesy of C Cllr. N Prior.
i) Wales Audit Office – survey.  Councillors agreed responses at the meeting.   C Cllr. Neil Prior declared a personal interest. 
j) WG consultation on “Strengthening Local Government Delivering for People” received.  This suggested a potential reduction of number of local authorities.  Councillors were asked to respond individually.
6.   Abereiddy Parking  
     New car parking charges are in force and a roundabout installed in the car park with a turning   

     circle.   A free parking pass is to be available to all residents within Llanrhian Council ward. 
     There is also replacement paid parking in the top field as management of the beach parking 
     area will reduce its capacity.  
7.   Facebook
      215 likes, 219 follows, reach of 80 people per post.
      8.   Defibrillator Monitoring
 
All the machines are working, Cllr. Rob Smith has written down dates of when the batteries will 

           expire.   These are all 2024 but the date of installation of each machine will be necessary to 
           work out individual existing battery life which is normally 5 years.  The Clerk was asked to 

           inform those responsible for the machines.   Cllr. Smith will monitor the defibrillators in April.

      9.   Public Toilet
            Refurbished and open until the 31st October this year.

     10.  Pembs County Council Report
            C Cllr. Prior confirmed that road concerns and potholes had been reported to Pembs County 
Council.   Representatives from Mathry and Llanrhian Community Councils had met with 
the Chairman on the 26th  March at 7.00pm to further communication with the County Council. 

            Interviews are being held for the Head Teacher for Croesgoch School.  

           The Council Tax increase is confirmed at 12.5%. as is the three week waste collection - 1 black 
           bag a week will be issued for households of less than 5 adults.     Future domestic recycling will     

           include lower grade plastics with boxes for paper/card and bottles and a reuseable sack for     

           plastics and tins.  

           Second homes Council Tax monies – the decision has been taken that 25% of this money will 
           come back to the originating Town or Community Council.  



    11.  Llais Rhian
           Due to be published shortly.  Cllr. Brigit Thurstan will put in a request for 2 councillors.

Signed ……………………………………….

Date   …………………………………

